WORKSHOP

1. Receive an Update and Provide Direction to Staff on Council Goals and Priorities for Fiscal Years 22/23 and 23/24

~

Name Comment - 03/08/2023 08:12 PM : (No Vote)

Tom Bornheimer The Council should pause all development in Petaluma and identify all projects that are
in hazardous flood or earthquake zones. Also, the Council should identify the potential
long-term financial liabilities of projects approved by the Council that are in these same
hazardous zones as Petaluma taxpayers are at risk because of prior Council members
ignoring readily available information and allowing said projects to proceed.




	



